TEACHERS' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

OF KENTUCKY

Actuarial Analysis

SB 266

(98 RS BR 408)


December 17, 1997

Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton

Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

State Capitol

Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

RE:
98 RS BR 408

Dear Mr. Dutton:

98 RS BR 408 would amend KRS 161.655 to increase the death benefit payment for KTRS retirees from $2,800 to $3,500 on July 1, 1998 and to $5,000 on January 1, 1999.  The Systems Actuary has recently provided cost factor information pertaining to increases in the death benefit for KTRS retirees so a prompt response to your request is available.

The Actuary states that the additional obligation or cost of increasing the death benefit for retired members would be $1,000,000 for each $100 increase.  Since there is only a six-month period between the two proposed increases in the benefit, the cost is based on a $2,200 increase and would add a total of $22,000,000 in liability to the System.

The prefiled bill contains no provision to fund the additional liability that would result, and KTRS would have to oppose the bill in its present form.

Please advise if there are questions.

Sincerely,

Pat N. Miller
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